THE GOVERNMENT OF REPUBLIC OF THE UNION OF MYANMAR

MINISTRY OF HEALTH AND SPORTS

Temporary Measures to Prevent Importation of COVID-19

to Myanmar through Air Travel
29 March 2020

1. The coronavirus disease COVID-19 is being imported to Myanmar
through air travel and up to 28 March 2020, a total of (8) cases has been
confirmed. Therefore, in order to prevent the further importation and
subsequent spread of COVID-19 in Myanmar, the Ministry of Health and
Sports, with the approval of the National Central Committee for Prevention,
Control and Treatment of COVID-19, is putting in place the following
temporary measures which will be effective from 30 March 2020 2359 Hours
Myanmar Standard Time (MST) up to 13 April 2020 2359 Hours MST:

(a) Landing at any airport in Myanmar will not be allowed for all

international commercial passenger flights;

(b) All landing permissions previously granted by the Department of

Civil Aviation are suspended.

2.  The above temporary measures will not apply to relief flights, all-cargo
flights, medical evacuation flights and special flights specifically approved by
the Department of Civil Aviation. However, if any such flight involves night
stop(s), the flight crew and cabin crew (if applicable) of the said flight may be
subject to quarantine requirements of the Ministry of Health and Sports.
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